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IHBC South East Branch Committee Meeting

Westerham Village Hall, Kent

Thursday 10 February 2011.

MINUTES

Present:  Sean Rix (Chairman), Andrew Norris (Vice Chairman), Peter Mills, Lone Le Vay, Chezel Bird, and John Campbell

Apologies: Eimear Murphy, John Davey and Debbie Gardener

1.
Minutes of the Last meeting

Agreed.

2.
Applications for membership

Sean Rix offered to provide meet affiliate members of the IHBC when they join. Other committee members might be persuaded to help if new members are in their part of the region. This will give us an opportunity to know who people are and give them an opportunity to meet a committee member. Later we can us this as a start of mentoring them to help achieve the standards in each area of competence needed for full membership. Sean will also try to devise a logbook or some kind of record to highlight experience that is relevant to the areas of competence. He will also invite them to branch meetings and make them aware of other events.

3
Selectaglaze event 10 February 2011

It was agreed that this joint event with the RIBA and MRTPI had been a useful training session and that it was well supported with over 60 applicants for 30 places.  There was some discussion about possibly using the larger room at the Village Hall but generally it was agreed to keep to the smaller room which fits in about 30 people reasonably comfortably.

4
Future events

Peter Collings from Hutton and Rostrum has offered to provide a training session, similar to the event provided by Selectaglaze.  The title may be ‘A lot of rot’.  This could be held in Westerham Village hall in April.  Sean Rix undertook to chase him.

A visit to the Watts Gallery near Guildford is also a possibility in late Spring or early summer – Andrew Norris has a contact there or he will chase Jo Evans, who earlier indicated that she might be able to arrange something.

Sean Rix mentioned that Andrew Hargreaves (EH) is leading on the High Street 2012 project and offered to give a walk and talk in the summer. The project is looking at public realm improvements in the five ‘villages’ in the East End along the main route into London– this could be a whole day/evening visit.

A visit to Hastings, organised by Debbie Gardener, is a possibility, perhaps in May or early June (note: IHBC Annual Conference is 16-18 June).

Andrew Norris suggested that a summer mainly social event could be a visit to Calais (or beyond) using the ferry from Dover.  If possible, a lecture on Calais from a local professional would also provide an incentive for members to go.

The Margate event will be held in September and will include the AGM.  It might be held jointly with KCOG.  A date of either 23 September or 30 September was suggested.  Chezel Bird will contact Louise Dandy at Thanet DC and ask if either date will be suitable for her. 

Lone le Vay confirmed that the branch made about £800 profit on the Wych Cross AGM which can be kept for future events.

5
Membership applications

Chezel Bird forwarded three new applications for full membership shortly after the last committee meeting.  There was some discussion about the type of comments which can be forwarded on to head office.  Lydia Porter has told Chezel Bird that the Membership Committee does not require detailed comments, rather a ‘gut reaction’ to the applications as they come through.

Lone le Vay mentioned that she had not received membership applications from Chezel Bird (email address will need to be checked).

6
Any other business

Eimear Murphy has resigned as secretary of the South East Branch due to the pressure of other commitments.  However, she would like to remain involved in some way.

It was agreed, at least for the time being, to divide up her responsibilities as follows – Sean will cascade news etc to Peter Mills, who will in turn continue to cascade them on to branch members. Peter will also send out event information to branch members. Chezel Bird will continue to take the minutes at branch committee meetings and will send to Sean Rix who will check them, add the appropriate logo, and cascade on to other committee members.  Peter Mills will hold on to the archive of past committee minutes and Chezel Bird will start a new file from December 2010 onwards.

It was agreed that it would be helpful to have a contact phone number (which will usually be work), an email address, and their role, for each committee member – please email to Chezel Bird who will make up a list of contacts and cascade on.

7
Date of the next Committee Meeting

Pending the arrangement of the Peter Collings talk, or another event at Westerham, there is no fixed date for the next Committee meeting – this will be sent out as soon as the next event is arranged.
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